LeRoy City Council
Minutes
September 10th, 2018

Mayor Christine Williams called the meeting to order.
Council Members:                                     	Employees:
· Terry Tyler						Nikki Houston			
· Stephanie Hobert					Aaron Copeland	
· David Houston					Jeremy Lind
· Kyle Hull						Bryan Joy
· Denice	 Yoho						Braden Meyer	

Visitors:
· Roberta Biddle
· Eldon Wright
· Levi Saueressig
Stephanie Hobert moved and David Houston seconded to approve the August 6th, 2018 minutes.  Motion carried 4-0 with Denice Yoho abstaining. 
Houston moved and Terry Tyler seconded to approve the August 13th, 2018 minutes.  Motion carried 4-0 with Yoho abstaining.
Yoho moved and Kyle Hull seconded to approve the September agenda. Motion carried 5-0.
Roberta Biddle was please to let Council know that all 3 projects that she was asked to complete at 437 B Street were finished.
Hull repealed the motion made on August 6th, 2018 giving Biddle an extension of October 1st, 2018, with the understanding the house would pass inspection at that time. Hobert seconded.  Motion carried 4-0 with Yoho abstaining.

Eldon Wright addressed Council about his nuisance letter and in the process of taking care of the issues.
Levi Saueressig brought up and went over Ordinances 351 and 362 with the Council and asked that the issues to be addressed.
Braden Meyer, ball director, handed in the detailed inventory list and keys.  Then went over a price list of various items and equipment to bring the ball program up to date.  Meyer also discussed his 1 year plan for the program, to possibly include an adult co-ed league in either the Spring or Fall.
Police:  Jeremy Lind let Council know that there was police presence during LeRoy Homecoming and it all went well and that all letters went out certified for the nuisance properties with only one being returned for non-pickup.  
Parks:  Copeland also reported that LeRoy Homecoming went well.
Water/Sewer:  Copeland reported one water leak causing him to replace yoke on Labor Day for the customer.  He was happy to report that the State Water Inspection took place August 27th and went very well with the help of Nikki and Jeannie.  Annual Sewer Inspection was also ok.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Streets:  Copeland informed Council that the Chip and Seal project was complete, Centurylink currently in town putting in fibro-optics and that the dump truck was taken to Lebo to get fixed.
Finance:  Nikki was happy to announce to Council that the Veteran’s Banner Program brought in 28 banners.  She has registered for City Clerks Certification Institute and Academy, which will be held the week of November 12th and she has the City’s Webpage up and going.
Williams was pleased to pass along all the compliments she got during LeRoy Homecoming on how good the flower beds and town looked.  Special kudos to Copeland, Bryli Copeland and Jeff True.
New Business:  Building codes and the possibility of cost sharing an inspector with surrounding towns was discussed.
Hobert moved and Houston seconded to pay all warrants.  Motion carried 5-0.
Hobert moved and Tyler seconded to adjourn.  Motion carried 5-0.
